STAFFORD SOCCER CLUB

MONTHLY MEETING

JANUARY 27, 2010
Location:  Ocean Acres Community Center

Time:  7:30 PM

Attendance:  Per sign-in sheet on record

Call to Order by Jon Camp, Pres.

MOSA Report
· Flight Night is on January 27 – Mike Leming will need any changes or second requests immediately

· Generally, the top 2 teams will move up a flight and the bottom 2 teams will move down a flight but this could change depending upon new teams entered

· Trophies will be ready tomorrow night & Mike will send an email to coaches of teams who received them – top two teams in 6 team division

· All dates and other information will be available at the meeting

Jersey Coast Report
· The U8 Boys Vipers will be the only team from SSC in Jersey Coast this Spring and was flighted at last week’s meeting which Bill McInerney attended

· The first game will be March 27 and the schedule will be available shortly (which Gary Shinn will need to schedule home game times and referees)
Ocean Rec Report
· Angelo Cordasco submitted all 5 teams to John Poll at Ocean Rec, which included 2 new U7 teams

· Next step is to wait for the Representative meeting to be scheduled

JAGS
· Tom Merchant will enter his first U15 team into JAGS – Information will be available after meeting

SSC Travel Report
· Angelo Cordasco has scheduled all the practice times per the coaches’ requests

· Roger Budd obtained much information after attending the NSCAA Convention in Philadelphia last weekend

· Website/Online Registration Vendors – Need to schedule Demos

· Turf Field – must strongly consider for short-term since it can take much of the wear and tear off of the natural grass fields

· Bubble would be more of long term, but it takes about 5 years of planning

· Availability of an automatic text messaging system for field closures

· 44x20 Rebounder available for free if we allow vendor to sell advertising on it – after 4 years, it would be split 50/50 with the club
· Meeting next Monday with Stafford Administrators to discuss repairing fields and facilities and possible portable lighting

· Due to size of club, meeting space is needed – One option, instead of allowing town to tear down old concession building is to renovate it into downstairs meeting area

· Club is attempting to put together another F-License class

· Roger Budd put together a Turf Management schedule & a soccer field checklist to help keep our fields safe

Referee Report

· Tracy Vitale has put together a NJ Referees Course at Southern Regional H.S.
· It is run by NJ Referees and open to everyone, not just our club – must sign up and pay online
· The cost is $55 for Grade 9 (Recreational) level and club will reimburse $25
· The club will also reimburse $25 for a Grade 8 (Travel) for those who are at least 14 years of age and find course offering and pass on own
· All referees this Spring season will be required to have Grade 9 license – those who do not may be put on a substitute list
Uniforms
· Guy Lockwood will email order forms to Travel Teams

· Laura will handle ordering travel uniforms from Eurosport (allow 3 weeks for delivery)

· The club will receive small percentage of orders that are made using link from website

· Rec Uniforms will be ordered through Score

Recreation Report
· Recreation Registration is open until February 28 – as of meeting there were 258 registrations received

· Intermediate 1 and Intermediate 2 Divisions will be co-ed due to lack of teams and players per team last Fall.  Some coaches mentioned complaints but we urge the parents to give this format a chance for one season to increase quality of the program – this will be posted on the website
· There will be no playoffs during the Spring season, but the club will try to schedule a Founders Day event where all recreational children can participate

· No requests will be honored for teams except for coaches’ children to try to maintain parity of the teams

Player Development

· Guy Lockwood has 130 boys and girls between U6-U12 ages with him this Winter on Wed & Fri nights for his 6 week program

· Guy would like to schedule another 3-4 weeks after the last week and concentrate on Travel teams to get them ready for the beginning of the season

· Coaches clinics will be set-up in late March so coaches can obtain additional ideas of the progression of drills

· The success of this program has led to the formation of the two new U7 travel teams

Fundraising
· Martin Notte will try to obtain approval from Stafford to post sponsorship signs and display new SSC logo at Doc Cramer complex

· Estimates $8-10,000 per year additional funds
· Martin also donated $750 to club from Stafford Sting fundraiser event
Discussion
· Two Superclinic Fields have been reserved on Mondays and Fridays for the Intramural Program which is open to 7th and 8th Graders and those children in 6th grade who choose to participate instead of Intermediate 2
· Make-up Games for Recreation:  Both coaches must submit date and time for make-up to Angelo and he will find a referee
· TOPS Soccer grants were awarded on January 6th – the State is making it easier for clubs to begin this program and SSC will continue to research to start program as soon as possible
Thank you all for attending!
